Should 16-year-olds vote? Researchers say yes

By Justin A. Hinkley, Michigan.com February 25, 2015
LANSING – A research group focused on youth engagement in politics says 16-year-olds should be given the right to vote.

The Medford, Mass.-based Center for Information & Research on Civic Learning & Engagement (CIRCLE) in a news release today cited research that suggests 16-year-olds know as much about politics as 21-year-olds, voting habits developed earlier in life can carry on into adulthood, and that young people who learn about voting in high school are more likely to show up at the polls — "the ability to cast a ballot while in school would, in turn, strengthen and underline the immediate relevance of civic education," the release said.

"If the government affects you, you should get to vote," CIRCLE Director Peter Levine wrote in Politico Magazine Tuesday, supporting the Maryland cities of Hyattsville Takoma Park in allowing youth to vote in local elections and other initiatives across the country pushing the issue.

In Michigan, 23.5% of voters ages 18 to 29 turned out in the 2010 midterm/gubernatorial election, down from 38.3% in 2006, according to the most recent data from CIRCLE. The turnout in the 2012 presidential election for young Michigan voters was 48.5%, down from 55.5% in 2008. For those 30 and older, turnout was 54% in 2010, down from 61.5% in 2006, and 71.4% in 2012, up from 70.9% in 2008.
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